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January 27, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips 
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to complete the sale of a 1.97 acre parcel at 5285 A Street SE, Auburn, Washington to Burlington Northern Santa Fe (BNSF) Railway Company in support of the provision of King County operations and services. This transaction requires Council action by March 2, 2015 to secure the receipt of partnership funding for the Countyline Levee Setback Project.

A major funding source for the Countyline Levee Setback Project requires execution by the County of a funding agreement by no later than March 15, 2015, that will irrevocably bind the County to complete the project.  To make such a commitment, the County must obtain two tie in points of the levee with BNSF Railway Company right-of-way, and these tie in points cannot be made available to the project unless and until BNSF Railway Company combines the 1.97 acres with existing BNSF Railway Company right-of-way.  Signing of the funding agreement in a timely manner is dependent upon completion of the conveyance of the 1.97 acres to BNSF Railway Company so that the project can proceed with certainty.

This transaction is recommended per the rationale and considerations provided in the attached property summary. 

Sale of this property furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by exercising good financial stewardship and planning for the long-term sustainability of County services. This legislation supports the Strategic Climate Action Plan (SCAP) by allowing the expansion of public transportation which will lead to reduced carbon emissions. 




Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  If you have any questions, please 
eel free to contact Anthony Wright, Interim Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630.


Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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